Free/Reduced-Priced Meal Program

August 2025

Dear Parents,

As we welcome students back for the 2025-26 school year, we want to remind you about the benefits of school meals, which continue to be some of the healthiest meal options for students. Our mealtimes feature kid-approved foods and are an important part of the learning day.

Free or reduced-priced meals are only available to students who qualify for these benefits, but all students, regardless of family situations, are encouraged to dine in the cafeteria together. For the 2025-26 school year, breakfast will cost \$1.70/1.95 and lunch will cost \$3.45/3.65. Our goal is to continue supporting all students and families by ensuring those who need free meals at school continue to receive them.

We encourage all families, regardless of income, to complete and submit a short, confidential school meal application before the start of the school year to ensure that there are no gaps in meal benefits for students who qualify for free or reduced-price meals. Parents or guardians can submit this application online at **mymealtime.com** or in person at your child's school office. It's an easy and confidential way to ensure your child stays well-nourished at school.

For families with multiple students in the district, only one household application is needed. If qualified, meal benefits will apply for the entire school year. Should your household financial circumstances change at any time, please be aware that applications can also be submitted at any time throughout the year. For families receiving other benefits, such as SNAP or TANF, you may receive notification that your student(s) is/are automatically eligible for free meals and do not need to submit an application.

If you have questions or need more information, please contact Lori Ireland at 208-587-2580.

Thank you,

Norma Meyers

Director of Dining Services/Chartwells K12

MHSD193

208-587-2573

